
State Water Resources Control Board

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF PUBLIC HEARING

The State Water Resources Control Board
has cancelled the Public Hearing

to consider the

ADMINISTRATIVE CIVIL LIABILITY COMPLAINT

regarding

ADVANCEDGEO, INC., ADVANCED GEOENVIRONMENTAL, INC.,  
AND ROBERT MARTY

The Public Hearing listed above
was scheduled to commence on January 26, 2022, but had been indefinitely postponed

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE
The Public Hearing described in the October 11, 2021, Revised Notice of Public 
Hearing and Hearing Procedure and October 29, 2021, Notice of Postponement of 
Hearing is cancelled. The Public Hearing will not occur.

SUBJECT OF THE CANCELLED HEARING
The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) had scheduled a 
hearing to consider the allegations brought by the State Water Board Office of 
Enforcement Prosecution Team in this matter. The Prosecution Team had issued an 
Administrative Civil Liability Complaint alleging that AdvancedGeo, Inc. (AGI), a 
Delaware corporation, Advanced GeoEnvironmental, Inc., a dissolved California 
corporation, and Robert Marty, who has served as officer for the two entities, 
intentionally misrepresented costs to the Underground Storage Tank Cleanup Fund 
(Fund).  

The Prosecution Team, on behalf of the Fund, and Respondents AGI and Mr. Marty 
reached a settlement and submitted a Settlement Agreement and Stipulation for Entry 
of Administrative Civil Liability Order to the State Water Board. The State Water Board 
approved the Settlement Agreement and Stipulation for Entry of Administrative Civil 
Liability Order by Order dated September 26, 2022. 



- 2 - 

Accordingly, no hearing is required to be held concerning the Administrative Civil 
Liability Complaint, and the previously postponed hearing is cancelled.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS
Questions concerning this notice may be addressed to Merswind Reyer at 
Merswind.Reyer@waterboards.ca.gov.  

October 24, 2022         for
Date       Jeanine Townsend

Clerk to the Board
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